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7th February 2025 

 “The person who can bring the spirit of laughter into a room is indeed blessed." 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

What a fantastic week it has been at 

Shobnall Primary & Nursery School! We 

were delighted to welcome the new 

headteacher from Branston Locks Primary 

& Nursery School, who spent time 

shadowing me and was incredibly 

complimentary about both the high-quality 

learning taking place and the excellent 

behaviour of our children. It was wonderful 

to hear such positive feedback about our 

school community. 

The children also had a thought-provoking 

assembly on 'worry' delivered by Sam 

Lewis from the Mental Health Support Team (MHST) as part of Children's Mental Health Week. They engaged 

brilliantly and have taken away some valuable strategies to help manage their worries in a positive way. 

As I write this, the school is buzzing with excitement from NSPCC Number Day, where the children have 

been having lots of fun with maths activities. Preparations are also in full swing for tonight’s PFA Valentine 

Disco, and we look forward to sharing with you next week just how much has been raised! 

We are looking forward to welcoming parents to the school on Monday 10 February and Wednesday 12 

February 2025, 4.00 – 7.00pm for parent consultations. If you have not already booked your slot, it is not too 

late to do so. Please follow the instructions that were provided on the email you previously received. 

Please note that next week is our last week in school before the half-term holiday. Children will finish at the 

usual time on Friday 14 February 2025. School will open again for pupils on Tuesday 25 February 2025.   

We hope that you all have a great weekend and look forward to seeing you on Monday! Enjoy!  
 

Safer Internet Day – Tuesday 11 

February 2025 

We would like parents and carers to note 

that Safer Internet Day 2025 will be 

celebrated on 11 February with the 

theme ‘Too good to be true? 

Protecting yourself and others from 

scams online’. Safer Internet Day is 

celebrated globally in February each year 

to promote the safe and positive use of 

digital technology for children and young 

people, and to inspire a national 

conversation about using technology 

responsibly, respectfully, critically, and 

creatively. Coordinated in the UK by the 

SHOBNALL PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 

mailto:shb-office@shb.jtmat.co.uk


UK Safer Internet Centre, Safer Internet Day is celebrated in over a hundred countries coordinated by the 

joint Insafe/INHOPE network, with the support of the European Commission, and national Safer Internet 

Centres across Europe. Click on the link below for more information, useful guides and resources: 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers 

Year 3 Class Assembly – Wednesday 9 

April 2025 

Miss Brewin would like to announce that 

Year 3’s final Forest School session will also 

be their class assembly! The children would 

like to invite all their parents and carers to 

join them for this very special event! The 

assembly will provide parents with the 

unique opportunity to see firsthand the 

engaging and creative outdoor activities their 

children have been involved in. Please 

ensure that you come equipped with a pair of 

wellies as a change of shoes when entering 

the forest, along with appropriate clothing to 

keep you comfortable and safe during the 

experience. More details with timings and 

locations to meet will be provided closer to 

the event. We look forward to sharing this 

memorable adventure with you!  

Essential Gas Works – Shobnall Road 

We have been informed that essential Utility works are scheduled to be completed on Shobnall Road. To 

conduct the work safely, the road will be closed from 14 to 23 February 2025 inclusive. This will then change 

to 4-way lights from 23 February to 10 March 2025. 

A fully signed diversion will be in place throughout 

the duration of the closure, and drivers are 

encouraged to plan ahead and allow extra time 

when travelling.  

Access to properties and businesses will be 

maintained during the closure.  

For any further enquiries please contact 

NRSWA@poweron-uk.co.uk or 01277 811735 

ext.4 quoting the permit reference 

ZP010N0018014-R7-02.  

Parent Survey Feedback  

Following on from the feedback provided by parents 

in our Kirkland Rowell Survey, we would like to 

discuss the appropriate use of social media in this 

week’s newsletter, which we have sent reminders 

about previously. 

Parent/Carer WhatsApp groups, which operate 

independently of the school, can be a very useful 

way to connect parents in a particular class or year 

group. Class WhatsApp groups have been 

voluntarily set up by parents in each class and 

endeavour to include all parents with children in the 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers
mailto:NRSWA@poweron-uk.co.uk


class. There is no requirement to join these groups and participation is voluntary. Ideally, these group 

chats should be used as an efficient means of receiving relevant updates and reminders about school events 

that have been published in the newsletter, or the sharing of information that is of general interest to all 

parents in the class. 

Some parents have commented that they have felt uncomfortable at times with some of the discussions that 

have taken place on this forum and expressed a need for us to reinforce again that the misuse of any social 

media sites that is not in the best interests of the children or the whole school community is not acceptable in 

any way.  

Please refer to the Social Media Code of Conduct for Parents on the school website should you need further 

clarification of what is deemed appropriate behaviour and the potential actions that could be taken in the 

event of a breach to these guidelines. Many thanks for your feedback and for your support and understanding. 



Improve your Mental Health with Composting 

If you are already a composting pro, why not get 
your friends and family to start their journey.  
 
Asides from helping the environment, 
composting can be great for your own mental 
health by: 

• Reducing stress and anxiety through 
mindful activity 

• Providing a sense of accomplishment 

• Connecting you with nature 

• Involves physical activity, boosting mood. 
 

Get a discounted compost bin if you live in Staffordshire by putting your postcode 
in www.getcomposting.com. 
 

Online Safety Tips 

‘Fake news’ is a widespread issue in the digital world, and it's 

overwhelmingly likely that both children and adults will be exposed to it 

online. 

In fact, a study from the Alan Turing Institute has found that 94% of 

people in the UK have encountered misinformation on social media and 

that’s only the ones who were aware of it!  

However, while some fake news is shared mistakenly by well-meaning 

individuals, it’s also shared by scammers and other cyber-criminals to 

lend legitimacy to their con. While this presents a clear risk to children 

and young people online, the question remains as to how we can 

protect them against such tactics. 

This week’s free guide offers expert advice on the specific ways 

scammers use misinformation and how to safeguard younger users 

against these techniques. 

FREE Uniform! 
 

We continue to accept donations of old uniform via the box situated 
outside the school office for any parents who wish to donate. Please 
could we ask that these are cleaned and in good condition before 
placing in the box outside the school office. If you need any uniform, 
you will need to pop down to the Family Hub on Waterloo Street, 
DE14 2NJ. The Family Hub do not have the capacity to reply to 
emails but do have uniform on site all year round and are open 
Monday to Friday, 8.30am to 4.00pm.  
 

Reading Corner 
This week’s recommended read is for children aged 3+…  

Animal Adventure 
Part of the Lift the Flap Adventure Hunt series 

It's time to go on an awesome animal adventure! Follow Gus the Explorer around 

the world as he takes you to meet some of the most amazing animals on the 

planet. Lift the flaps to discover tonnes of interesting facts about what they do, 

where they live and more, in a science expedition like no other. - Perfect for 

curious children looking to learn more about the animal kingdom! - Lift the flaps 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinks-1.govdelivery.com%2FCL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Fgetcomposting.com%252F%253Futm_medium%3Dgovdelivery%2526utm_source%3Demail%2F1%2F01000194dbf2087d-5273f1c0-767f-484e-93d1-fc76c8a452c7-000000%2FGT00rpGaMW2Uk2_F_C0EwxHRZzgESgAsu93V-ZUMKq0%3D391&data=05%7C02%7Cshb-headteacher%40shb.jtmat.co.uk%7C671a41d7215b4448c62e08dd46c596f6%7C71f8d9a33347400da852d217cf3d654e%7C0%7C0%7C638744536645382303%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8W%2BMedPsBHaiW%2B0w1q4DrahGl9mD00pQsoSud01NUGU%3D&reserved=0


on every page encourages interactive learning - Beautiful and bright illustrations throughout to keep children 

engaged    

 

Attendance 

 

Please read the NHS ‘Is my child too ill for school?’ 

guidance which has further information if you are unsure 

whether to send your child to school or not. We are 

always happy to advise in line with this guidance, so if you 

are still in doubt, please contact the school office if your 

child develops any symptoms and we can discuss this 

further with you.  

Children can come to school with mild respiratory illnesses. This includes general cold symptoms: a 

minor cough, runny nose, or sore throat. However, children should not be sent to school if they have a 

temperature of 38°C or above.  

Please note, we can only accept and administer prescribed medicines that are in-date, labelled, provided 

in the original container as dispensed by a pharmacist and include instructions for administration and dosage. 

If your child arrives late, it is the responsibility of the adult to report to the school office and sign the 

“Late Book”, giving a reason for lateness. This is important so that the school office knows your child 

is in school and can mark your child in in the class register. The class registers in the classrooms 

close at 8.55am when lessons start. 

When reporting an absence, please could we ask that parents contact the school office before 9.30am 

and state clearly reasons for absence. Let’s keep working together to ensure attendance is as good as it can 

be! Remember, every pupil, every day! Thank you for your support.  

This week’s Attendance Champions are Year 6! Here are the latest figures… 

Reception 89.0% Target 

Year 1 92.7%  
97% Year 2 93.0% 

Year 3 94.4% 

Year 4 96.6% Overall (to date) 

Year 5 98.4%  
96.3% Year 6 100% 

Overall 94.6% 

 

Head Teacher’s Awards                                                 Lunchtime Star Awards 

 

Reception Aidan B Penelope P 

Year 1 Millie G Thomas G 

Year 2 Jakub K Aadam A 

Year 3 Fynn Mc Esmee E 

Year 4 Angus B Layla N 

Year 5 Aadil F Aminah A 

Year 6 Everyone Everyone 

Reception Lakshmi S 

Year 1 Kinza S 

Year 2 Mia L 

Year 3 Esmee E 

Year 4 Ethan G 

Year 5 Eisa L 

Year 6 Fatimah A 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Team Points 

Team Points Claymills Rosliston Sinai Trent 

Points (Week Ending 
07.02.25) 
 

106 110 67 202 

Position 
 
 

3rd – 2 Points 2nd – 3 Points 4th – 1 Point 1st – 4 Points  

Running Total 
 
 

8 10 9 15 

 

Hot Lunch Options 10.02.25 – 14.02.25 

 

SHOBNALL SHOWCASE! 

Let’s have a sneaky peek as to what has been going on in our classrooms this week… 

Nursery 

We have been learning to use and respond to some positional vocabulary, e.g. across, around, in, over, in 

front, on, under etc and began by reading the story ‘Rosie’s Walk’ by Pat Hutchins. We have had a great time 

completing a variety of activities linked to our focus book, ‘Rosie’s Walk’ and have had fun re telling the story 

using a variety of props. We have also been very creative and have had lots of fun painting our own 

interpretations of Rosie the hen and also the fox.  

 



We have also enjoyed exploring old and new vehicles and we have had a great time in our bus station, taking 

on the role of a bus driver and bus conductor and driving around different places. 

 

Reception  

It has been a super week in Reception! 

We went back in time and boarded the famous ship, ‘The Titanic,’ this week as we continued to 

explore our topic, Ships Ahoy! It was an exciting adventure as we waved goodbye and set sail for 

New York unfortunately we hit a giant iceberg but were lucky enough to get on a lifeboat!  

After our trip we joined in with lots of activities including some sketching, creating our own Titanic 

ships using small and large construction materials, creating outfits for the passengers and retelling 

the story in our acting avenue.  

Thursday marked the 80th Birthday of Bob Marley 

and we had a fabulous time learning and 

celebrating his music. We learnt lots of facts 

about him and enjoyed sharing the story,’ Every 

Little Thing,’ which is one of his songs adapted 

by Cedella Marley. We then created artwork and 

made our own guitars. We even explored real 

guitars and learnt the names for the different 

parts. It was fun making our, ‘little birds,’ using 

the colours of the Jamaican flag- that’s where 

Bob Marley was born. We then had lots of 

singing and dancing to his wonderful music- the 

genre is reggae. 

 

 

 

Year 1 

Year 1 have been learning all about diary entries 

this week and what features they include. They 

have been learning the different meaning of key 

vocabulary in the model text. In maths, we have 

been learning to add numbers to 20 using a 

number line and our knowledge of number 

bonds.  

On Wednesday, we spent the whole day at 

Forest school where we were able to cook 

popcorn on the fire as well as toasting some 

marshmallows. The children loved being able to 

create some mini beasts homes and creating 

different constellations out of natural materials.  

We have finished off the week with Number Day 

where we have seen how much maths we could 

do with a bag of skittles and we loved being able 

to taste test them afterwards. 

 

 



 

Year 2  

This week has been amazing in Year 2! On Monday, we’ve started a new reading session where we’re 

reading The Owl Who Was Afraid of the Dark as a whole class. The children are really enjoying it and have 

developed a fantastic understanding of the book so far. They especially love our popcorn reading sessions, 

where everyone gets a turn to read aloud, and it’s great to see their confidence growing! In English, we’ve 

kicked off our new topic with the delightful story of Cinderelephant, and the children are really enjoying it, 

using their creativity to explore the fun twist on a classic fairy tale. In History, we’ve been learning about the 

inspiring life of Martin Luther King Jr. and his significant contributions to equality and justice. The children 

have worked hard to create fantastic fact file sheets all about him! In Geography, we’ve been exploring the 

different continents of the world, and the children had a blast putting together their very own quick world 

jigsaws. It’s been a week filled with excitement, learning, and lots of fun! 

Year 3 

This week, our Year 3 children have been busy exploring a range of exciting topics across the curriculum! In 

English, they have been drafting and editing their sections of an explanation text titled How Do Magnets Help 

Us? linking perfectly to their Science lessons. As part of their learning, they conducted an experiment around 

the classroom, investigating which objects were magnetic and which were not. In Maths, the children have 

been working hard on converting measurements, as well as adding, subtracting, and calculating perimeters. 

Meanwhile, in History, they have been delving into the Bronze Age, gathering their own research and using 

it to construct model Bronze Age houses. It’s been a fantastic week of hands-on learning and discovery! 

Year 4 

This week has been packed with exciting 

learning adventures! In Maths, we’ve been 

exploring fractions – understanding parts of 

a whole and even practicing how to add and 

subtract them. It’s been wonderful to see 

everyone grasp this essential concept. In 

English, creativity took centre stage as we 

dived into poetry about the changing states 

of matter. From melting ice to swirling 

steam, the verses were as imaginative as 

they were descriptive. History lessons 

transported us back in time as we studied 

Viking longboats. We uncovered 

fascinating facts about their design, 

purpose, and the incredible voyages these 

iconic vessels undertook. In Art, we’ve been 

experimenting with tints and shades, 

learning how to create depth and mood in 

our paintings by mixing colours. It’s been a 

fantastic week of discovery, creativity, and 

fun! We can’t wait to see what’s in store for 

next week. Well done Year 4!  

Year 5  

Year 5 have had a fantastic week of learning!  

In English, the children were excited to complete the drafting and editing of their persuasive leaflets about 

Whitemoor Lakes. They are looking forward to publishing them next week as part of their unit of learning. 

In Maths, Year 5 have shown great success, quickly grasping the concept of converting between fractions 

and decimals. 



Afternoons have been filled with a variety of engaging activities, including testing the effects of friction on 

different materials using 

a Newton meter in 

Science, researching 

local historical figures in 

History, and creating 

printing plate boards in 

Art. 

Towards the end of the 

week, Year 5’s 

competitive spirit shone 

as they battled it out on 

TTRockstars against 

other JTMAT primaries 

for NSPCC Number Day. 

The children sharpened 

their multiplication skills 

and competed fearlessly 

to climb the leaderboard 

– we can’t wait to see 

their final position! 

Year 6  

This week in Year 6, we tackled one-step and two-step equations in algebra, building our confidence in 

solving problems. In English, we explored new vocabulary from a fascinating model text about the life of a 

chimney sweep. In History, we delved into the lives of Victorian children and discussed how the Industrial 

Revolution shaped social and political organisations. We ended the week with our reading session of Alex 

Rider: Stormbreaker – we’re on the edge of our seats, eager to find out what happens next in Alex’s 

mission! 

Well done, Year 6, for another fantastic week of learning! 

Diary Dates 2024-2025 

Event Date/Time 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 14th February 2025 

INSET Day Monday 24th February 2025 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 25th February 2025 

Young Voices 2025 Thursday 27th February 2025 

Year 3 Class Assembly Wednesday 9th April 2025 

School Closes for Easter Friday 11th April 2025, 2.00pm 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 28th April 2025 

County Council Elections – School Closed Thursday 1st May 2025 

May Day Bank Holiday – School Closed Monday 5th May 2025 

Key Stage 2 SATs Week  Monday 12th May 2025 to Friday 16th May 2025 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 23rd May 2025 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 2nd June 2025 

Reception Class Assembly Thursday 5th June 2025, 9.00am 

Year 1 Class Assembly Thursday 19th June 2025, 9.00am 

Year 4 Class Assembly Thursday 26th June 2025, 9.00am 

Year 5 Class Assembly Thursday 3rd July 2025, 9.00am 

JTMAT INSET Day Friday 4th July 2025 

School Closes for Summer Friday 18th July 2025, 2.00pm 

INSET Day Monday 21st July 2025 

 

 



Spring Term Diary Dates  

Event Date/Time 

Parents’ Evening Monday 10th February 2025, 4.00pm – 7.00pm 

Safer Internet Day Tuesday 11th February 2025 

Parents’ Evening Wednesday 12th February 2025, 4.00pm – 7.00pm  

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 14th February 2025 

INSET Day Monday 24th February 2025 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 25th February 2025 

Young Voices 2025 Thursday 27th February 2025 

World Book Day Thursday 6th March 2025 

Comic Relief Friday 21st March 2025 

Year 5 Hampton Court Palace Thursday 27th March 2025 

Eid al-Fitr Sunday 30th March 2025/Monday 31st March 2025 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Reception Tuesday 1st April 2025 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 1 Wednesday 2nd April 2025 

Key Stage 2 SATs Meeting for Parents Wednesday 2nd April 2025, 3.30pm,  
Year 6 Classroom 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 2 Thursday 3rd April 2025 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 3 Friday 4th April 2025 

PFA Easter Bingo Friday 4th April 2025, 5.00pm 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 4 Monday 7th April 2025 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 5 Tuesday 8th April 2025 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 6 Wednesday 9th April 2025 

Year 3 Class Assembly Wednesday 9th April 2025 

School Closes for Easter Friday 11th April 2025, 2.00pm 




